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Park & Recreation Advisory Board 
August 16th, 2017
Naples, FL. 

CHAIRMAN: 	Mr. Edward "Ski" Olesky     
			Ms. Mary Bills, Advisory Board Member                                   	                          			Mr. Phil Brougham, Advisory Board Member
			Ms. Rebecca Gibson-Laemel, Advisory Board Member
			Mr. David Saletko, Advisory Board Member                                                                                                                           			Mr. Murdo Smith , Advisory Board Member     
						


ALSO PRESENT:	Ms. Jeanine McPherson, Assistant Director
	Miguel Rojas Jr, Administrative Assistant
	Olema Edwards, Regional Manager
	Arik Garcia, Supervisor of Athletics



I.  Call to Order 

The August 16, 2017 Parks and Recreation Advisory Board Meeting was called to order at 2 p.m. by Edward “Ski” Olesky.

II.   Approval of Agenda 

Phil Brougham moved to approve the agenda and was seconded by Mary Bills. All were in favor, motion approved. 

III.  Approval of Minutes

 Murdo Smith moved to approve the July 19, 2017 meeting minutes as presented. the motion was seconded by Rebecca Gibson-Laemel. All were in favor. Motion carried. 


IV. Capital Project Update

Big Corkscrew Island Regional Park 30% plan design update. The 30% plan will be available by late October 2017. A date for phase two will not be available until several years from now. 4-generic soccer/soft ball/ multi use fields. The county park staff has posted a survey on their website and so far the vast majority of whom are voting has been in favor of plan B. September 2017 will be the month that we will present your options to the board for approval. Once its approved the 30% plan will be prepared by September -October 2017. The core engineering permit has been submitted and it can take up to a year in half time for the process/approval. 

The Anne Olesky Pier was aborted in July by the board due to the contractor not submitting proper documents in a timely manner. The documents have now been received and the P.O will start next week and the project will last approximately 120-days.  The boat ramp will not need to be closed during the project work. The Seawall funds will be received in October to continue to the design phase for the seawall. There is no available start date regarding the seawall project 


The Eagle Lakes Community Park pool should be ready by May 2018. The main floor of the pool has been done. Currently working on the walls of the pool and the building perimeter of the pool. The project is running on schedule. 

The team is currently working on the feasibility studies for the Margood Cottages. More details to be revealed in the near future. The Goodland Art Alliance has backed off the investment and it’s a very cost effective project, a lot of funds are needed for this project. We have even tried to declare the cottages as historical and it was denied as historical. 

The Golden Gate Aquatic Center has a crew of four men working on the Interior and exterior. A pavilion roof has been fixed and the crew is currently working on the fitness center building. The crew will stay at the jobsite until the job is 100% complete. 

The fitness center in Immokalee Sports Complex will not be opening on July 29th, 2017 due to new changes made. A decision has been made to renovate the entire fitness center instead of causing more wear and tear by moving and lifting all of the used fitness equipment. 

The electrical upgrade at Clam Pass has started and is scheduled to be completed within 180-days.

Southern Tropics Series Pickleball Approval

Mr. & Mrs. Ludwig would like to have alcohol at future pickle ball events. Alcohol has been offered at past pickle ball events without any issues. 

Motion was approved by Mr. Murdo Smith to permit alcohol at the future pickle ball events and seconded by Phil Brougham. All in favor, agreed, motion carried. 

Pro Watercross Event Approval

Pro Watercross would like to be able to offer alcohol served at the annual Water Skiing & Hydro Fly events held at Sugden Regional Park the last weekend of October 2017 and the first weekend of November 2017. The events take place during the week as well but the committee will only approve alcohol serving/drinking on the weekend events only.

A motion was made and approved by Mr. Phil Brougham to allow the serving of alcohol at Sugden Regional Park Water skiing and Hydro Fly annual event. The motion was made for the use/sale of alcohol for the weekend events only and not permitted during the week day events. The motion was seconded by Murdo Smith all in favor, agreed, motion carried. 

Parks and Tourism Events/Tournaments Joint Application
The application is in regards to bringing in sport tourism tournaments to Collier County. It is a streamlined process and pretty well reflected within the application. The first part of this application is only for events sponsored by CVB grant funding program whom is paying for the cost of bringing down the tourism teams to collier county. Example:  if an event cost $10,000 Parks and Recreation will pay for it upfront and then it’s up to CVB to generate enough percentage to pay back. The second part of the application is only for tournaments that are going to be held directly through Parks and Recreation and that do not require going through CVB or qualify for CVB event funding.  

Motion to approve the process for Collier County Sports Tourism event funding application and the Collier County Parks and Recreation division application. Motion approved by Mary Bills seconded by Rebecca Gibson- Laemel all in favor, agree, 
motion carried. 

Pool Party Event Approval

The event planners will be working with the same vendors from the last pool party. Collier County Sheriff has agreed to attend and secure the grounds/event for security purposes. The event planner for the pool party provided the committee with a drawing of security stations for the event. The clean-up of the event was executed by all the teams working together. A percentage of events funds was donated to Haiti. The committee has requested to be provided with documents of how the proceeds were submitted to Haiti for charity purposes. The event planner has agreed to provide the committee with documents he will send them via email to the committee. 
Motion was made and approved for a second public night pool party event by Phil Brougham and seconded by Murdo Smith. All in favor, agreed, motion carried. 

Adopt- A- Park
Mrs. Rebecca Gibson-Laemel The park looks great, its clean, picked up, new brighter signs, new stop signs etc.. 

Mrs. Gibson-Laemel was very impressed with the staff and Olema for being a great leader.  She would like to see the athletic office area improved. More welcoming, inviting and professional. More seating/benching is needed. The gym walls are on the schedule for re-painting. 


Questions & Answers: 

Q1. What other amenities will the park offer. (Big Corkscrew Island Regional Park) 

A1. A Playground, 16,000Sqft- community center incorporating VPK area, water park facility mimicking golden gate or eagle lakes parks. Such as family pool, water slides, divining board, kiddie area, event lawn along with seating, staging area, multi-purpose path. The playground will be modeled like Cambier park, it is being designed by the same designer of Cambier park. The east side will have Tennis/Pickle ball and basketball courts and restroom facility. The west side will have the maintenance facility and the South side will have more shelter, picnic areas and paths. 


VI.   Committee Comments/Public Comments 

C1. Mr. Murdo Smith asked Mike regarding the motion that was made in the prior month's meeting in regards to the secured funds to secure phase 1 & 2, if it’s been considered and Mike advised that they do want to move forward. However, they are waiting to meet with the board within the next few weeks in regards to this. 

Phases 1 & 2 fields are being developed as softball/baseball fields (little league) only. 
According to the last meeting everybody was in favor of the fields being used for softball/baseball little league fields. 

C2. A recommendation for sand volley ball courts at the Big Corkscrew Island Regional Park. 
It’s a big sport in Florida and tournaments are being held year-round in Florida. All high schools have made this an official high school competition sport as of 2016 and most local parks that have sand volley ball courts are within 15+miles away of travel in order to go enjoy sand volley ball courts.  This park can use sand volley ball courts and the park can benefit from hosting tournaments. Per the committee, Sand volley ball courts will be considered for Plan C. 

Motion was made to approve Plan B which is in favor of the majority of the public, by Murdo Smith seconded by Phil Brougham all in favor, agreed, motion approved. 


committee members not able to attend should notify park's staff in advance.


Adjournment: 

The motion to adjourn was entered by ________________ at ________p.m. The motion was seconded by _________________. All were in agreement. The meeting was adjourned. 


Park and Recreation Advisory Board 


____________________________________
Committee Chairman Signature



These minutes were approved by the Board/Committee on ___________ as presented, or as amended____________.
